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South Canadian Amateur Radio

Society

Norman, Oklahoma

Based on the premise “Better late than never”, the November meeting of SCARS was held at the Norman Public Library on Saturday,  November 24th.  21 members were present and one XYL. Glad to have you Jean.

The meeting was called to order by Pres. Tom KD5ENL and self introductions were made. Treasurer Jeff KT5OK reported we had $978,57 in the bank and it was time to start taking membership renewals. As a reminder we did vote to raise the dues to $25 per year. 

Ken KC5OU gave the repeater report and sadly the UHF machine is down. Probably receiver problems. We discussed several options. Have it repaired, replace it or forget about it. Regrettably it is not used very much and the antenna needs to be reoriented on the tower. It was decided to take it to TD’s for evaluation and estimate of repair.  The VHF repeater is OK.

Some club members have been in dialog with both the Red Cross and the City of Norman as to offering input in the Red Cross purchase of some mobil equipment and how we might be of assistance to the city in times of emergency. Some good things could come out of both.
Joe W5PNO reminded members of the weekly OU surplus sale each Tuesday at 11:30 AM at the Monitor St warehouse.

Items from dishes to computers to desks and office equipment can be found at bargain prices.

Bill KD5DOB and Lyeal W5SJC gave a CORA report which could best be summed up by reading the last C&E. The tone at our meeting was that efforts toward Ham Holiday should definitely be continued as long as there is attendance. Publication of the C&E or similar publication was desired but possibly be made available by some means other than mailing to each member. 

Our meeting place obstacle has been eased by the offer by Jim WD5HPU to meet at the Episcopal Church and the offer by Louis KC5ABI to meet at the Moose Lodge. We could use either of these sites on our usual 2nd Saturday morning whereas the Red Cross might possibly be available on a Sunday afternoon and this was not definite. After the discussion we voted to accept the nice offer by the Moose Lodge and will meet there on the 2nd Saturday of January.  We will have our Christmas party at Furrs Cafeteria on Tue
Dec 11th at 6:30 PM. This will serve as the December meeting as well. I hope all members will mark the calendar for this get-together and come and enjoy the evening. Rather than the club buying gifts this year is was decided that everyone bring something. Limit the expense to only several dollars OR better still, use this as an opportunity for someone else to enjoy a treasure from your “Shack”. 

It won’t be long until it’s time for the Ham Class again. David N5LCL will be the point person for this program.  Jud W5JA is stepping down after holding this class for a number of years.  So thanks to Jud and help support Dave. It was moved and seconded that the club pay for the new ARRL videos which will more closely follow the textbook for achieving a Tech Class license. It will probably start in late January. More on this later.
That concluded our business and we adjourned.

73 de N5UMH 

Bill

A personal note thanking Hal for all the years of effort put into CORA, Ham Holiday and the C&E. Many regret that things could not have been worked out to the satisfaction of all.

